
 
 

 

 

 
 
March 10, 2020 

 

Dear Serra families, 
  
The Archdiocese of San Francisco has determined that proactive measures to ensure the health and 
safety of the community at large during the COVID-19 health crisis are necessary. As such, the 
Superintendent has communicated that all schools in the San Francisco Archdiocese, including 
Serra, will close through March 25, 2020. (Please see the attached letter from the Superintendent.) 
 
This closure means that all academic, athletic, co-curricular and extra-curricular activities are 
suspended until we re-open campus on March 26, 2020.  
 
We know that this news is challenging and will raise many questions. Please know that we are 
committed to ensuring that students continue to receive quality academic content even though 
students will not be on campus. We will continue our distance learning program that began this past 
Monday in order to maintain continued academic progress for our students.  Further information will 
be communicated no later than the end of the day tomorrow.  
 
Please know that the health and safety of all members of the Serra community is paramount. We 
look forward to partnering with your family in this amended learning protocol for the coming weeks. 
You can expect to hear from us daily with updates and answers to all of your questions.  
 
We deeply appreciate your patience and ongoing collaboration with us during this period. Be 
assured that we are committed to making this transition as smooth as possible for the entire Serra 
community. We pray for all members of the community to remain healthy and well during this 
challenging time.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Barry Thornton, Ed.D.   Charlie McGrath 
President    Principal 
 
 
 
 
 


